
September 1, 2024 

 

 August 2024 

Dear Kingdom Air Corps' Prayer Partners, Volunteers, 
and Supporters,          

This summer is the 25th anniversary of Kingdom Air 
Corps. This has led to a huge appreciation for you, each 
one of you from all over the United States, and from 
many places in the world. Without you, we could not have 
progressed in the ministry like we have. But as a team, 
much has been accomplished for the Kingdom of God. 

Our vision has not changed: To obey Christ's command to 
"go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in 
the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy 
Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything I have com-
manded you" (Matt. 28:18-20). Our part in this Great 
Commission is to train missionary pilots to fly to the iso-
lated and unreached people in the world, share the gos-
pel, make disciples of those who believe, and plant 
churches. In Rev. 5:9, we read that God will have people 
"from every tribe and language and people and nation" in 
his Kingdom. Our world population is eight billion people. 
Though Jesus encountered a fraction of that number, he 
said, when seeing the crowds, "The harvest is plentiful, 
but the workers are few. Ask the Lord of the harvest, 
therefore, to send out workers into his harvest 
field" (Matt. 9: 37-38). How much greater the harvest is 
now! So many workers are needed! Kingdom Air Corps is 
asking the Lord of the harvest for more workers and the 
infrastructure to train them. 

Kingdom Air Corps desires to train greater numbers of 
missionary pilots to serve around the world. Our Board 
has prayerfully considered how we might grow, and ap-
proved a master plan with targeted growth in three areas. 

1) Increase the number of missionary pilots in flight train-
ing. 
We will increase pilot training gradually until we reach 60 
students per year. This additional training means in-
creased aircraft and facilities maintenance, utilities, and 
other operational costs. 

2) Develop the property to accommodate the growth. 
Our architect has sketched a plan to construct a large 
central building with kitchen and dining facilities to feed 
300 and host events for up to 400 people. This building 
will be the hub of ministry, equipped with meeting rooms, 
offices, and a children's center. Housing will be built for 
our growing staff, and an RV park constructed to house 
volunteers and work teams. 

3) Expand spiritual training for missionary staff and flight 
students. 
New seminars, called our "Spiritual Discovery Series" 
have been underway all summer, bringing spiritual en-
richment and better equipping us to make disciples in var-
ious cultures. 

You, each of you and all of you, are our first line of partners. 
We ask you to support us in three ways: 

1) Pray for leadership to have wisdom in planning. Pray for 
workers. Pray for finances. 

2) Serve with us as we build-we'll need workers of all kinds: 
construction, plumbers, electricians, cooks, kitchen work-
ers, and many others. 

3) Give as the Lord leads to support sustainable growth. The 
infrastructure will be costly. Every one of your gifts will 
help. We ask especially for monthly giving commitments 
as the Lord enables. If each of you were to give each 
month to help us train missionary pilots, we could develop 
a sustainable growth plan based on a dependable monthly 
income. 

With much love and appreciation,  Dwayne King 



 

Schedule of Events 
Praise & Worship Service 

Prelude ......................................................................... Carolyn Titus 

Announcements 

Praise & Worship .......................................................... Praise Team 

 Songs: There is One Gospel 

 Faithful Now 

 Gratitude 

Children grades K-4 are dismissed to the Fellowship Hall. 

Scripture & Prayer: Psalm 23 ....................................... Dan Johnson 

Message: The Good Shepherd ........................................ Pastor Paul 

Communion .................................................................... Pastor Paul 

Closing Song: More Precious than Silver ...................... Praise Team 

Closing Prayer ................................................................. Pastor Paul 

Today September 1, 2024  

10:00 am Morning Worship Service - Communion 

11:00 am Social Committee Meeting 

6:00 pm 

This Week  September 2-7, 2024 

Tue 6:00 pm Sneaker (Volleyball) Night Gym 

 6:30 pm Girls Bible Study Hangout DePriest’s 

 7:00 pm Small Group Begins Welch’s 

Wed 7:00 pm Prayer Meeting Auditorium 

Thu 8:00 am Retired Men’s Breakfast Blue Dolphin 

 
7:00 pm Discussion Group Fellowship Hall 

Discussion of Consciousness 

Fri 5:30 pm Men’s Basketball (notice new time) Gym 

Next Sunday September 8, 2024  

  
  
  
  

  

Looking Ahead  Save the Date  

Tue, Sep 10 Senior Woman’s Brunch, 11 am, Maxam’s 

Mon, Sep 23 Women’s Functional Strength Class, 6 pm, Gym 

Wed, Sep 25 Kids Klub Begins, 6:30 pm, Gym Building 

Sep 25-29  Missions Conference (see schedule) 

Sat, Oct 26 FALL FESTIVAL: 

Start inviting others as we desire neighbors and 
those from the community to join us. Sign up on 
the bulletin board and see Jen Dodge if you have 
questions. 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEETING: Today after the morning service, 
please meet in the front of the auditorium.  

SPECIAL BUSINESS MEETING: Tonight there will be a special busi-
ness meeting during the missions service to vote on replacing the 
gym roof. 

GIRL’S BIBLE STUDY HANGOUT: On September 3rd from 6:30-
8:30pm for 7th-12th grade girls at DePriest’s backyard, bring swim-
suit and towel for end of summer hang out and to discuss Bible 
study for the upcoming year. 

WOMEN’S FUNCTIONAL STRENGTH CLASS: If you are interested 
in learning more about balance, strength, and overall movement 
for better health, feel free to join us! The next round of classes will 
begin Monday, September 23, at 6:00 pm in the church gym, and 
will continue for four weeks.  

If you're interested in learning more about the class, feel free to 
reach out to Judy Wnuk (jwnuk@twcny.rr.com). 

SENIOR WOMEN’S BRUNCH: Would you like to know more about 
joining a Titus 2 Tuesday - Senior Women’s Group? We will be 
meeting regularly to share, comfort, encourage, and challenge 
each other to be a Titus 2 Woman of God. Pick up an Invitation on 
the bulletin board and join us for more information on: 
Tuesday, September 10th at 11:00 am for Brunch at the Maxam’s  

To answer questions or need transportation, contact
Vivian Novak (570-623-4758) or Elaine Maxam (607-341-3526). 

Announcements  

MISSIONS CONFERENCE OFFERING: From now until the end of the 
Missions Conference, please consider contributing to our Missions 
Conference offering which will be divided among each partici-
pating missionary, at the discretion of the Missions Committee. Fill 
in the amount by “other” on the back of your offering envelope.  

CONTRIBUTE ITEMS FOR GIFT BASKETS: You are welcome to con-
tribute small items (lotions, teas, handmade gifts, etc.) for gift bas-
kets for our missionary wives, Joy Sims and Leah Haynes. Place 
your items in the basket in the foyer. 

SIGNUP: Please sign up on the bulletin board for Friday evening 
Dessert Pie Social, Saturday morning Breakfast Buffet, and Sunday 
Family Fellowship Dinner (pick up a recipe card, fill it out for the 
dish you bring and return it to the dinner). 

Date Time Event - Speaker(s) 
Wed  
9/25 

7:00 pm Adults - Golden Key Prison Ministry -          
Curt Carter, Kids Klub Service Project 

Fri  6:30 pm Teen Event - Jared Haynes 

9/27 6:30 pm Adult Session* - Mark Sims 

 7:30 pm Dessert Pie Social** 

Sat  8:00 am Breakfast Buffet** 

9/28 9:00 am Split Sessions*  
Men's Group - Life Choices Men’s Program 
Women's Group - Leah Haynes & Joy Sims 

Sun  10:00 am Adult Sunday School* - Mark & Joy Sims  

9/29 11:00 am Worship Service* - Jared Haynes  

 12:30 pm Family Fellowship Meal** 

 1:45 pm Prayer Focus* - All Missionaries 

  No Loft or Evening Service 

*Nursery Provided, **Signup on the Bulletin Board 

Missions Conference  

Send & Go: Striving Side-by-Side 

We wish to express our heartfelt sympathies to the Walter family as 
Pastor James Water finished his race on Wednesday night. He is 
resting peacefully now in his savior's arms. “Well done, good and faith-
ful servant.” 

Our Sympathies  


